
Pentecost Sunday                                                      May 24, 2015  

St. Mary Magdalen Parish 
First Mass Celebrated on September 7, 1919 

 

Rev. Msgr. John J. Borcic, Pastor 
Rev. John V. Kerber, Retired 

Deacon Joseph J. Iovanna 
New Parishioners are Welcome! 

For information: Call our Parish Rectory 314.352.2111 ext. 4 
 www.magdalen.org 



Pentecost Sunday                                                             May 24, 2015 

St. Mary Magdalen Parish 
Church & Rectory: 4924 Bancroft Ave. St. Louis, Missouri 63109 

Phone 314.352.2111  Rectory Fax 314.481.7661 
Parish Website: www.magdalen.org 

Archdiocese of St. Louis Website: www.archstl.org 

Staff 
Pastor: Rev. Msgr. John J. Borcic   
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 3 
Email: johnborcic@archstl.org 
 

In Residence: Rev. John J. Kerber 
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 107 
 

Deacon: Joseph J. Iovanna  
Phone:   707.1803 cell phone 
 

Parish Secretary: Fran Voss   
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 4 
Email:  smmadmin@sbcglobal.net 
 

Parish Nurse: Jeannine Wieczorek  
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 5 
Email:  smmnurse@sbcglobal.net 
 

Music Director: Keith Ballentine 
Phone: 352.2111 Ext. 4 (leave a message) 
 

Bookkeeper: Terry Signaigo 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 6  
 

Maintenance Department: Steve Jackson 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 7 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Society 
Phone:  352.2111 Ext. 2 
 

 

Mass Schedule 
Weekend Masses:     Weekday Mass: 
Saturday: 4:30pm     Monday thru Friday:  8:00am 
Sunday: 8:00am and 10:30am 
 

Daily Rosary: Mon. thru Fri. before 8:00am Mass 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: Every first 
Friday of the month from 8:30am until 12-noon  
 

Holy Hour: Every 1st Saturday of the month at 
9:15am 
 

Sacrament of Baptism:  Please contact the Rectory   
\ 

Weddings:  Couples contemplating Marriage should 
contact the Pastor as soon as they have made a      
decision to marry and at least six months prior to 
their intended date of Marriage so that proper prepa-
rations can be made. 
 

Communion to the Sick:  We are happy to bring 
Holy Communion to those who are confined to their 
homes.  Please contact the rectory to make arrange-
ments. 
Perpetual Help Devotions: Tuesday following 
8:00am Mass 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  Saturday between 
3:30pm and 4:10pm (or by appointment)  

Rectory Office Hours 
 
8:30am —  7:30pm   Monday through Thursday 
8:30am —  4:00pm   Friday 
9:00am —12:00pm   Saturday 
 

 
 

Closed on Sundays, Holidays,  
and  

Holy Days of Obligation   

SCHOOLS SERVING OUR PARISHIONERS 
For registration and other information please contact 

Our Lady of Sorrows School 
5831 So. Kingshighway Blvd. 

314.353.1451 
St. Ambrose School 

5130 Wilson Ave.  
314.772.1437 

St. Joan of Arc School 
5821 Pernod Ave.  

314.752.4171 
St. Roch School 
6040 Waterman 
314.721.2595 

South City Deanery PSR 
Deborah Halter 
314.773.3070     

scdpsr4200@sbcglobal.net 
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Weekly Offertory 
 

May 17, 2015 
 

Envelopes           $        2,262.25 
Loose Offering                          373.65 
__________________________________________ 
Total            $        2,635.90 
 

Collections as of 07-01-14          $    193,898.30 
 

Magdalen Specials   
St. Vincent de Paul                         31.25 
Soup Kitchen               21.25 
Pro-Life                          21.25 
Tuition Assistance              46.25 
__________________________________________ 
Total            $           120.00 
 

 
Thank you for your gifts to God and Our Parish! 

Dear Parishioners and Friends, 
 

Today we celebrate the Feast of 
Pentecost, that time when the Holy 
Spirit came, as Jesus promised, 

and made His dwelling with His Apostles.  During 
this time of year many parishes celebrate Confirma-
tion.  During the ceremony the Bishop asks those 
being confirmed to renew their Baptismal promises.  
By doing so he is asking them to accept now the 
fullness of the Holy Spirit in their lives. 
 

The readings at Pentecost tell of the power of the 
Holy Spirit as He came to the Apostles.  I sometimes 
like to imagine myself sitting in that upper room, 
waiting to see what was going to happen now that 
Jesus had left us and ascended to heaven.  I’m sure 
there would have been a lot of speculation as to 
what was going to happen next.  There may have 
even been some uneasiness knowing what Jesus had 
been through; thinking that the same may be waiting 
for us.  Where would we get the courage to continue 
His mission?  Why did He have to leave us? 
 

Then, suddenly, there comes a loud wind and 
tongues of fire appear on each of the Apostles.  No 
words are spoken but the fire of God’s love and 
courage fill each one’s heart; so much so, that they 
immediately burst out of that upper room and begin 
to speak to all people, and are understood by all peo-
ple, no matter what language they spoke.  From that 
point on they began to bring God’s life and love to 
all people.  They began to build His Church. 
 

Today, even among those preparing for Confirma-
tion, as well as all of us who have already been con-
firmed, we still speculate about our baptismal call.  
We have a certain uneasiness even in our own time 
knowing how Christians are viewed and dealt with 
by others – even in the name of God.  What might 
be awaiting us just because we are Christian?  
Where will we get the courage to stand up for our 
faith? 
 

I don’t think there will be a loud wind or tongues of 
fire to guide us.  We have already been infused with 
the Holy Spirit at Baptism, and we have grown in 
the Spirit with the gift of the other Sacraments, espe-
cially Confirmation.  There are those subtle times 
when the Holy Spirit works in us through us to    

continue Christ’s mission of love to others.  Have you 
ever experienced any of these? 
 

There may have been those times that you just don’t 
know what to say to someone who has suffered a sud-
den and tragic loss.  The words come out but they 
don’t seem to be the right ones. Yet, the person 
comes to us some time later and tells us how much 
your presence and your words meant to them.  
Christ’s love to others! 
 

There may have been those times when you were 
challenged on some tenet of our Faith by someone 
and you didn’t know what to say, but you defended 
the Church or its teaching as best you could.  We may 
never know the impact that might have on someone – 
maybe not your words but their experience of your 
courage to stand up for the Church’s teaching – even 
if they never agree with you.  Christ’s love to others! 
 

There are many more, but I think you get the idea.  
We have all been empowered by the Holy Spirit to 
continue the work of the Lord.  If we open ourselves 
completely to the power of the Spirit think of how 
much more can be done in God’s Church today. 
 

“Come, Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful, 
and enkindle them with the fire of your love.” 

 

God bless, 
 

Msgr. John Borcic 
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Our Lady of Fatima 
Traveling Statue  

 

This beautiful statue of Our Lady is 
available to be received into your home. 

By inviting Our Lady into your home, and with the 
recitation of the Rosary may you begin to experience 
a sense of peace, hope and healing into your lives.  If 
you would like to have her at your home for a couple 
of weeks or know someone that would benefit from 
having her please call Kathy Schneider at 314-481-
3923.  

St. Mary Magdalen Parish 
Annual Blood Drive 
Sunday, June 7, 2015 
8:30am—12:00 Noon 

 

Sign ups are in the back of church.   
 

You may also call Jeannine at 352-2111 ext. 5 to 
make a reservation.   
 

Donating blood is a great way to give back and it 
only takes a little bit of time, so please consider 
signing up to donate. 

This week in our Parish…  
 

Daily Mass at 8:00am Monday thru Friday 
 

Monday, May 25, 2015 
Memorial Day 
Rectory Office is CLOSED 
 

Tuesday, May 26, 2015 
SVDP Mtg     6:45p      MR 
   
 

Saturday, May 30, 2015 
Sacrament of Reconciliation   3:30-4:10p        CH 
Mass      4:30p                 CH 
Fish Fry Appreciation Dinner  5:30p      SH 
 

Sunday, May 31, 2015  
5th Sunday Donuts after the Masses               SH  
Mass                8:00a                  CH 
Mass              10:30a                  CH 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I am so very grateful for everyone’s 
prayers, cards and well wishes prior to and 
after my surgery.  I do believe this is why 
everything went so well. 
 
Love, 
Pat Grotegeers 

5th Sunday Donuts and Coffee 
Please join the Knights of Columbus 
next Sunday for an extra Sunday of 
Donuts and Coffee after the 8:00am and 
10:30am Masses.  If you are new in the 

parish or just visiting...please join us! 

YOUNG ADULT EVENT 
Come Catch the Fire, a year-long series for young 
adults by young adults continues on June 11th.  This 
session will feature CSJ Associate Kristen Hall and 
her husband Adam speaking about LOVEWorks…a 
Heart of Service.  Praise and worship will be led by 
Shannon Cerneka and Orin Johnson of Oddwalk   
Ministries.   The evening is 8-10 p.m. at the Sisters of 
St. Joseph motherhouse, 6400 Minnesota Ave.      
Admission is free. Bring a canned good for the 
Carondelet Community Betterment Foundation food 
pantry. 

Garage Sale 
June 6, 2015 

7am-3pm 
218 Ellen Ave., in Lemay 

 

Benefits the work of the School Sisters  
of Notre Dame in Africa 

Active St. Louis Singles ages 40’s to 70’s.   
Come to a Meet and Greet/Picnic  

Sunday, June 7the at 3:00pm  
Kirkwood Park, Scout Shelter   
Bring a dish or drink to share.   

RSVP is required 
Contact Kathy at kateelou5@sbcglobal.net   
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 From the Piano… 
 

Each Sunday, we sing to praise our 
Lord, Jesus Christ. Can you imagine 
on this Pentecost Sunday, that when 
Jesus died, the disciples were struck 

with fear. They were afraid to come out and stayed 
behind locked doors. They certainly did not feel like 
singing.  
 
Jesus appeared to them, showed them his wounds and 
offered them the gift of the Holy Spirit of Peace. It 
was then that they knew and had absolutely no 
doubt  that Jesus was the risen Lord. And just as God 
had sent Jesus, so now Jesus sends his disciples out to 
the world to tell the good news. 
 
I composed the communion song to reflect God's 
love through the Holy Spirit. It's called, "God's Gift 
of Love to Us." Let us remember this love in our own 
lives and focus better on what is important to feel the 
love of Christ and sing to the glory and praise of 
God's love. 

___________________________________ 
 

  A tutor who tooted a flute, 
  Tried to teach two tooters to toot. 
  Said the two to the tutor, 
  "Is it harder to toot, or 
  To tutor two tutors to toot?" 
 
 
 
 
- Keith Ballentine 

Fish Fry Appreciation Dinner 
 

The Knights of Columbus Council 453 would like to 
extend their appreciation to all the workers who 
make it possible for our successful Fish Fry this past 
Lenten Season.  We would like to invite the workers 
to an appreciation dinner, Saturday, May 30th, to be 
held in the school hall after the 4:30 mass.  Each of 
you who served the line, worked in the kitchen,    
emptied trash, ran food, washed trays and dishes, cut 
deserts, etc -- are all invited to attend.  We would 
like to treat you to some dinner and drinks for all 
you have done.  It takes dedication and time from all 
of us to be make this one of the best Fish Fry events 
in the city.   
 

Please feel free to include your spouses to the    
dinner.  As I am often reminded by my wife, they 
make the sacrifice too, while we do our volunteer 
work!!! 
 
 

The proceeds from this event goes to benefit several 
organizations, including the parish, St Vincent 
DePaul Society, Right to Life, and others-- as well 
as our Council and the Ladies Auxiliary, which then 
support other functions and charities.   
 

Your efforts should be commended.  I would like to 
personally thank you, as I believe we have an         
outstanding crew that I am proud to work with. We 
averaged between 400 and 430 dinners each week 
served from 4pm to 7pm!  That is only possible with 
the experience and professionalism of our workers.   
 

We will have a short happy hour, then enjoy some 
dinner.    

 
MENU   

Boneless chicken breasts  
(in white wine and lemon sauce)  

Pasta con broccoli,  
          Roasted asparagus            

Salad, bread 
Coffee, tea and soda 

 

 
Thank you for all your hard work and dedication! 
 
Steve Jackson—Fish Fry Chairman  

Dynamic Catholic, Alive! - The Holy Spirit 
 

The Holy Spirit is the Master of Prayer 
(Compendium, 146).  Who is the Holy Spirit?       
“The Holy Spirit is the third Person of the Most 
Blessed Trinity.  He is God, one and equal with the 
Father and the Son” (Compendium, 47).  The Holy 
Spirit is also intimately connected with the Church: 
“The Spirit builds, animates and sanctifies the 
Church” (Compendium, 145).  Have you opened your 
heart to the Holy Spirit?   
archstl.org/dynamic 
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PLAY BALL WINNERS 
We are happy to announce the winners of our Play Ball Fund-Raiser  

for the sixth week of the baseball season... 
 

Week #6 
 

Highest Number of Runs—$50.00 
 Dennis McCarthy       

  Lowest number of Runs — $25.00 
   Pava Bauman       
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Please pray for healing and strength for 
Andy Barker, Gary Barker, Mary Baroni, Jean      
Cebuhar, Margaret Crawford, Dale Devine, Jan  
Dreyer, Mary Elkins, Pat Fahey, Genny Fujarski, 
Pat Grotegeers, Charlie Haines, Joey Haines,        
Michael Hassler, Esther Huber, Janette Jewel, 
Geraldine Karlsen, Marie Kellner, Dolores Ketten-
bach, Olivia Klaus, Michael Krawczyk, Mary 
Mather, Irene Mazzola, Terri Mazzola, Julianne 
McMiller, Sr. Pat Murray, Tom & Josie Niemira, 
Patrick Noonan Jr., Becca Niemira Steinmetz, Mari-
etta Palguta, Fr. Rick Schilli, Noel Schneider, Doro-
thy Schuchardt, Will Schuchardt, Edith Smiley, 
Dodie Stollhans, Garth and Laihla Weihl, Agnes 
Wiltgen, Bill Yashuk,  Lois Zitzmann and for all 
our homebound and nursing home parishioners 
and for their family and friends who take care of 
them.   

Mass Intentions 
Monday, May 25, 2015  
  8:00 A.M. Rosalie Logaglio                         
  8:00 A.M. Purgatorial Society 
 

Tuesday,  May 26, 2015 
  8:00 A.M. Edward Donahue  
  8:00 A.M. George & Tom Clive Families 
 

Wednesday, May 27, 2015 
  8:00 A.M. Pat Grotegeers-Special Intention 
  8:00 A.M. Purgatorial Society    

Thursday, May 28, 2015 
  8:00 A.M. James & Irene Croak 
  8:00 A.M. Louis Wissehr 
 

Friday, May 29, 2015 
  8:00 A.M. Florence Iovanna 
  8:00 A.M. Purgatorial Society    

Saturday, May 30, 2015 
  4:30 P.M. For the People of the Parish  

Sunday, May 31, 2015 
  8:00 AM Richard Furrer  
10:30 AM Mary Jane Eichhorn   

Servers 
Saturday, May 30, 2015 4:30 PM 
Alex, Tiffany Sakamoto, Shannon Leisure  
 

Sunday, May 31, 2015  8:00 AM 
Harry Signaigo 
 

Sunday, May 31 , 2015 10:30 AM 
Kenny Douthit 

Eucharistic Ministers 
 

Saturday, May 30, 2015 4:30 PM 
Jim Abkemeier, Barb Barker, Charlie & Mary Ann 
Halbrook 
 

Sunday, May 31, 2015 8:00 AM 
Dolores Johnson, Nancy Sewester                  
 

Sunday, May 31, 2015 10:30 AM 
Sr. Mary Carol Anth, Mary Elkins, Dolores Guittar, 
Jackie McGilligan, Gary Weihl, Jeannine Wieczorek 

Lectors  

 

Saturday, May 30, 2015 4:30 PM 
Jim Abkemeier 
Sunday, May 31, 2015 8:00 AM 
Charlie Dooling 
Sunday, May 31, 2015 10:30 AM  
Dolores Guittar             

Stewardship Reflection 
“There are different kinds of spiritual gifts but the 
same Spirit; there are different forms of service but 
the same Lord; there are different workings but the 
same God who produces all of them in everyone.”      
- 1 Corinthians 12:4-6 
 

By giving each of us different gifts, God made sure 
that the Church would have the right combination of 
time, talent and treasure that was needed to do His 
work.  However, if one of us does not utilize our 
gifts, God’s plan goes unfulfilled.  Some important 
work is left undone.  

The Rectory Office will be 
Closed                         

on Monday, May 25, 2015 
     for the Memorial Day 

Holiday. 
 
 

Memorial Day Mass will be at 8:00am 
 

Please have a fun and safe holiday!!! 

There are  different kinds of spiritual gifts  
but the same Spirit. - 1 Corinthians 12:4 
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 CHURCH NAME AND ADDRESS 
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